Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

November 15, 2012  
Biscotti’s
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1741 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  George Sabo  Tom Steele  Fred Klingman  Ed Koziol  Randy Woodard  

Laverne Goodge  Ron Valitsky  Aaron Lenart  Doug Starkey  Bill Strubbe  Bob Wilhelm  Steve Lee  

John Jyurovat
Guest Speakers:

No guest speakers were present at this meeting.
Meeting Minutes:

Meeting minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented.
Treasurer’s Report:

Motion was made to pay the Warren Fire invoice for $557.10. The motion was made and the report passed as presented.
Correspondence:

A letter reference the over-torque of SCBA cylinders from Warren Fire was at the meeting for review. 
Old Business:

Rural Fire Service workshop went well. The Autism workshop and the Ohio HazMat Conference also went well.
New Business:

NEOFCA is willing to assist with some training funds.
NIMS 300/400 training schedule was discussed.

Fire Officer 1 class is scheduled to be held 5 weekends starting in January at Rome FD. The body voted to sponsor 1 weekend, pay for lunch and ACFCA will pay the first $100 for any member in good standing to attend (department must be in good standing).
Committees:
EMS: Elections were held for the 2 year term. Vince Gildone, Chair. Mike Smith, Vice Chair. Ashley Row, Secretary / Treasurer.
911: A Coast Guard “Hot Key” will be installed for direct passage of information during 911 calls related to water issues. The 911 NG fees per cell phone will remain @ $.28. New officers were elected. Vince Gildone, Chair. Dan Dudik, Vice Chair.
Training / Education: Harpersfield FD will sponsor a 36 Hour FF class. Monroe FD will sponsor an EMR class.
Chief Starkey and Tom Clay are working out details for a 240 & 120 class.

Ohio Quick Clear Class was discussed.

Water Rescue: Next water rescue training is scheduled to be held on the 17th of November.

Hazmat: SCBA tank needs were discussed. Inventory project is done and some test materials are needed. By order / vote of the body, fix what needs to be fixed and bills will be paid. Vote was held and passed.

SCBA tanks – 6 tanks and 4 escape tanks to be replaced. Voted on and passed.
EMA:  Some training for the future such as Alzheimer’s workshop was discussed. The PNPP plan will change in the near future. 
10 portal monitors and a command center will be funded by a joint effort grant that Ashtabula, Geauga, and Lake Counties put together. 

Christmas Party: The Christmas Party will be held at ACMC on December 20th.
Good of the Order:
Election of officers was held. Chief Koziol, President. Chief John Jyurovat, Vice President 1. 
Asst. Chief Bob Wilhelm, Vice President 2. Bill Strubbe, Treasurer. 
Batt. Chief Vince Gildone, Secretary.
The meeting was adjourned at 2006 with the next meeting being the Christmas Part on December 20th at ACMC.
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
